Minutes of the National Committee Meeting

The Association of Advanced Nursing Practice Educators (AANPE)

Monday, September 20th, 2010: 12pm-4pm

London South Bank University 

Present  

Douglas Allan
(Chair / Treasurer)
Glasgow Caledonian University

Linda East (Secretary)

University of Nottingham

Rhian Barnes



Cardiff University

Dave Barton 



Swansea University

Lesley Bridges


Bucks New University
Claire Hale 



University of Leeds

Georgina Hourahane


Cardiff University

Chris Inman



Birmingham City University

Katrina Maclaine


London South Bank University

Sue Shortland



Birmingham City University

Hilary Walsgrove


Bournemouth University

Hicks, Siobhan 


London City University 
Apologies 

Donna 
McConnell


University of Ulster

Dean Snipe



Swansea University

1. Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes were agreed.

2. Matters arising

Changes to constitution

Douglas circulated proposed amendments to the constitution, which were agreed.  He will present the revised constitution at the AGM next year.  
Web site

After discussion, we decided to take down the members’ section of the AANPE web site, as this is not really used.  Internal discussion is usually conducted via Email.

Account auditor

Sue has agreed to take on this role, and Douglas passed over the documents.

Stilwell link

Dave to contact Mike Walsh re. links with AANPE and possibly doing a presentation at the next conference (Action: Dave)
Advanced practice portfolios

There is increasing activity taking place in this area, including requests for guidance to HEIs from practitioners.  We agreed it would be useful to place some guidance on the AANPE web site.  A sub-group of the committee will convene to discuss our different approaches and consider best practice.  Group to be convened by Chris and hosted at Birmingham on Friday, November 19th – Hilary, Claire, Linda and Georgina are interested in participating, but all are welcome.
3. Feedback ICN Conference, Brisbane
Douglas reported that the paper he gave in Brisbane went well.  Roger Thompson, Director of Policy and Standards at the NMC was in attendance, so there was a lively debate about regulation.  It appears unlikely that professional regulation in any form will be a priority under the new government.  Douglas argued that AANPE needs to be clear in regard to its own position, and needs a statement to give out at conferences and so on.  Dave and Katrina, who represent AANPE on the NMC Round Table, also need clarity.  It was agreed that we would draft a short statement, in the form of bullet points, to circulate to the committee and then to the membership for discussion (Action: Douglas).  Douglas also noted a number of recent minutes that refer to our intention to work with AHPs on advanced practice.  However, as our attempts to engage AHP colleagues have not borne fruit, and given that we are at different developmental points in relation to the advanced practice debate, we agreed we would not pursue this line of work further at the present time.
4. Annual Meeting, Nottingham, February 2011

Further information on the venue, the East Midlands Conference Centre, can be found here:
http://www.nottinghamconferences.co.uk/emcc/ 
Following the committee meeting, Linda checked with the venue.  We have two meeting rooms booked from 9-5, one for the meeting itself and one for catering purposes, but there are no break out rooms booked.  The venue has adequate parking, but when coming by train it is probably best to get a taxi from the station costing around £8.00 – there are buses but they are not that easy to find. 

We discussed ideas for speakers we would like to invite and a draft timetable as follows:

09.30-10.00: arrival and coffee 

10.00-10.15: welcome

10.15-11.00: speaker from NMC 

11.00-11.15: coffee break

11.15-12.00: ANP research symposium 

12.00-12.45: questions to panel 

12.45-13.30: lunch break

13.30-14.30: AANPE AGM

14.30-15.15: using E-learning/distance learning in ANP education (Mike Walsh)

15.15-15.30: tea break 

15.30-16.30: portfolio-based approaches to advanced practice assessment OR  Evaluation of NES Advanced Practice Succession Planning Development Pathway 

Please can people Email Linda with the contact details for potential speakers.  Linda will contact people with the initial invitations, and also Blackwell’s Bookshop re. a possible stall (Action: Linda).  We need to send out a ‘save the date’ flyer soon to AANPE members (Action: Dave).  Hilary is willing to deal with conference registration again (Action: Hilary).
5. Committee priorities and plan of work for 2010-11 
Work with AHPs discussed under (3) above.

6. Advanced practice regulation activity 


Discussed under (3) above.
7. Finance report

Our financial position is healthy, with £4289 in the bank and the AGM next year covered.  There was a discussion of HEIs who have not renewed this year, whose membership will now be terminated except where committee members can pursue personal contacts.
8. Feedback from RCN Advanced Nurse Practitioner Forum

Katrina is still the education link, although the Forum now meets via teleconference.  The Forum is developing and advanced practice Wiki as a resource for members, and AANPE will be on the list.  The Forum is still lobbying for the regulation of ANP, with Jenny Aston on the NMC Round Table.
9. Any other business
Linda expressed an interest in attending the NONPF conference next year, and it was agreed it would be a good idea to represent AANPE there.
10. Date and time of next meeting
Friday 10th, December 12pm-4pm.  City University, London (Siobhan to confirm details).
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